
Surface  Warfare  Director:
SPY-6  Radar  Back-Fit  to
Flight II DDGs ‘A Few Years
Out’
ARLINGTON, Va. — The surface warfare director in the Office of
the Chief of Naval Operations (OPNAV) said the back-fit of the
new SPY-6 radar in the Flight II Arleigh Burke guided-missile
destroyer (DDG) is a “few years out.” 

Speaking  Aug.  27  in  the  Surface  Navy  Association’s  First
Waterfront Symposium webinar ships, Rear Adm. Paul Schlise,
director, Surface Warfare, said the new SPY-6 Air and Missile
Defense Radar is on track to be installed on the first Flight
III DDG, which he said is 36% complete. 

The Flight III is designed to have the SPY-6 installed from
the start, but the Navy also plans to back-fit some Flight II
DDGs with the Raytheon-built radar.    

Schlise said the SPY-6 back-fit will begin with the later
Flight II DDG modernizations. 

“[The back-fit] has some requirements process to go through
here in the [Pentagon],” he said. “As with everything we do at
the  OPNAV  staff,  it  gets  stacked  against  all  the  other
priorities across all the [warfare directors].” 

“The great news is that the radar is continuing to perform
well,” he said. “The elements are [being delivered] on time
and  the  testing  is  tracking  along.  The  back-fit  has  got
a ways to go in terms of the point at which we cut them in,
which is a few years out, into the DDG Mod program, but it’s
on track.” 
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The admiral said he is “happy to say [that the SPY-6] has been
a real success story in terms of development,” he said. “The
capability is fantastic; the testing is tracking.” 


